P

vC D2CO0R ArCO=2MT MIN

Newsletter September 2007

RAE’S ROVING RALLY REPORT.

Hi All,

Jim and 1 arrived at Imbil on Thursday to find the Coromal of the Byng’s all set up with no one home,
they had arrived on Wednesday, and had the area all to themselves.

We were closely followed by Alan and Lorraine. We all met up at the Coromal for Happy Hour, and
returned there for Dinner. Followed by more drinks and talk.

Throughout the day, Friday saw the arrival of 5 more vans. Happy hour was enjoyed by all sitting in the
open. Dinnertime found all at the BBQ having a get together. The girls did the dishes, then all went
back to sit under the stars to enjoy good company.

On Saturday morning the Boys got together to put up some shelter. Jim couldn’t find his tarp, to they
improvised, with a blue tarp and shade cloth. Jim did eventually find his tarp, it was under the bed, so
great fun was made of that.

During the morning Kevin and Kerry arrived in their brand new vehicle, a nice shiny silver and white
Hyundai. The boys all gathered to inspect and discuss the new acquisition.

At 3.00 pm. We all gathered under the “Tarp” at which time Kevin inducted our newest members Tom
and Bernie Fuller into the Club.

As the Hyundai was leaving a tree jumped out at it, it was a close call, with only inches to spare. Kerry
was happy that she was not driving at that time.

Happy hour found all sitting around the fire pit, watching David cooking their dinner over an open fire.
After dinner we all gathered at the fire and Nancy started us off on games. Very clever games too. After
much laughter we all retired for a well earned rest.

Sunday was again spent relaxing and socialising, and trips into Imbil for the “Markets” and the arrival
of the Red Rattler.

Sunday evening was again spent around the fire watching David and Nancy roasting their dinner in the
camp oven. It smelt really good. David did supply a sample of his cooking for all, Tasted good too. We
again congregated around the fire after dinner, with Nancy again getting everyone playing games,
before we all headed off to bed once more.

it must be reported that the new toilet block is really good, and it is even possible for shared showers,
so that one can have their back washed.

This is possibl’ my last report so a big thank you to all for all of the support | have received in the past.

RAE.
NOMINATED POSITIONS FOR 2008 l
|| COMMITTEE
REMINDER Pr.esident Jim Williamson
“Members are expected to wear their Club Shirts at Vice-President Neil Bremner
“Official” Club gatherings and any other designated :
Club activities/gatherings or functions as stated by et Joan Chadwick
the Commiittee. Treasurer Darryl Devenny
If you are unable to wear your shirt for any good Rally Co-Ordinator Mike Tracey
reason, then please seek special dispensation Activities Dell Lewis
from the Committee for that particular time.” Nesradlemartidior Yune Crowe
===




RALLY CO-ORDINATORS REPORT

2007 RALLY CALENDAR
ATGHST17.50 Mike and Enid are off on their travels at the moment and will not be
AUGUST 17-20
NAMBOUR SHOW GRDS back for the next rally.
BOOKED .

You are all requested to let Eric know of your plans regarding the
SEPTEMBER 14-17 October Rally at Sea Breeze, and the November Rally at Mt.
e Tamborine.
BOOKED
OCTOBER 19-22 You should by now have the rally register forms and you prompt
SEA BREEZE completion and return is requested. Seabreeze in particular is getting
BOOKED very demanding re formal booking as they have high demand for
NOVEMBER 16-19 sites.

MT TAMBORINE
BOOKED

ANNIVERSARIES IN OCTOBER.

2008 RALLY CALENDAR l—— , .
rd . |
FEBRUARY 15-18 » 23th Fay and Ne_ll Bremner FOR SALE
LAKE MacDONALD 20" Bevand EfoByng *Cobb cooker $100
ggggﬁ;zsa *250kg Hayman Reece
weight distribution kit $300
*Southern Cross Tent  $200

MARCH 14-17

COTTON TREE
gggﬁg{) 461 253) *Hot Aussie BBQ & 2kg

KED

BIRTHDAYS IN OCTOBER | Gas bottle $ 30
APRIIL 18-21 ﬁ Therese Flynn
MT. TAMBORINE 5 Kathy Brennan o e .
(PH55450034) 13 Muiray Jackson All enquiries to .Shor'tle on
BOOKED 16:: Colin Chadwick 0402940898. (]Vlce Pink hey
. 26" Jill Quinlan Shortie!!)

MAY 16-19 4 | 4
MURWILLUMBAH 27" Dell Lewis |
(PH. 02 66722035)
BOOKED
JUNE 20-23
STANDOWN PARK
(PH.54863144) FROM THE SECRETARY’S DESK
JULY 18-21 Please note that your membership renewal fees are now due. $40.00 and the
ESK (Xmas in July) renewal application form are required by 31/10/2007.

(Ph.54241466)
BOOKED

AGM here we come.

AUGUST 15-18
KENILWORTH SHOW GRDS
(PH. TBA)

 BOOKED

SEPTEMBER 19-22
CROWSNEST
(PH.46981269)
Carnival of flowers
BOOKED

OCTOBER 18-20

TINCAN BAY
(PH.54864411)
BOOKED RAFFLE ROSTER.
NOVEMBER 1417 Ken & Carolyn Whybird > OCTOBER 2 e
(FH 1500 461 475) Mary Huxley NOVEMBER A4sbn+ Lorinad=
Ron & Chris Vasylis < . FEBRUARY 2008 /7?4 R Y
Colin & Joan Chadwick _ ~ - - SMARCH 2008 3
Max & Judith Martin "~ SAPRIL 20087

Should you be unable to take your turn when allocated please arrange with the
following members to take you place and vice versa.




PRESIDENTS REPORT

Hello everyone,

Well Kerry and | did not stay at Imbil this rally as we
are attending the State Rally and thought that it
might be a bit much for us two trips in a very short
time. However we did take a drive up on the
Saturday, mainly to have a detour via Kenilworth to
check out the Show grounds of which we are booked
to visits some time next year. It looked great, very
green and the little town ship is about 1 minutes
walk. The cheese factory is even closer. | for one am
looking forward to staying there. We had a great day
and as always | wished that | had made the effort to
drag the van up.

Had a big scare in nearly reversing into a tree. It was
VERY close. | almost rubbed out the side of the
brand new vehicle!!!! Whew!!! | will have to learn
quickly that seeing out the back is more difficult than
the great view forwards. Perhaps | will just drive
forwards in future and do what my sister does in her
BMW X5 always park in a drive through site so you
DO NOT HAVE TO REVERSE!!

If that was not bad enough on the way home just as
we were about to turn off the Imbil Gympie road a
4X4 was madly flashing its lights and pointing down
what seemed like the front of our car. | thought what
now???? Then had to take evasive action to miss
someone’s exhaust system sitting on the road. |
assumed that was what he was warning me about
but my stress levels were so high | had to stop and
check out the car but not before | had travelled a
further 10 KLM’s. Can’t rush these things!!

The AGM is on at Seabreeze and we need a min of 15
people for a quorum so please give attendance some
thought, even for the day. The details are contained
in this newsletter. The AGM will be a quick one as we
are not attempting to make any festivity of the event
with the exception of the BBQ afterwards.

Darryl is hard at work preparing the end of year
financials and these will be the first lot under the
new Office Of Fair Trading guidelines where we do
not have to involve an Auditor.

See you all at Seabreeze.

CLUB SHOP

DIRECTOR CHAIR END CAPS $1.50 EACH
‘DO NOT OVERTAKE’ REFLECTIVE

SIGNS METAL BACKED 300MM X 100MM $15.00 EACH
TENT PEG PULLERS $ 5.00 EACH
MENS SHIRTS SIZES ‘L & ‘XL’ $30.00 EACH
WOMENS SHIRTS SIZES ‘14’ & ‘16’ $30.00 EACH
CLUB STICKERS $ 5.00 EACH
JOCKEY WHEEL STANDS $ 8.00 EACH

OUR COMMITTEE CONTACT DETAILS

President Kevin Keary
3283 2767

Vice President Jim Williamson
3284 9648

Secretary Bev Byng
3869 0345

Treasurer Darryl Devenny
5498 5278

Activities Organizer Dell Lewis
3203 2762

Rally Co-ordinator Mike Tracey
3284 0052

Newsletter Editor

AGM NEWS.

The AGM will be held at 10.30am on Saturday of
the rally in October at Sea Breeze. It was

intended to be held at the AGM at the Imbil rally
but our club financial year does not officially end

until the 30 of September and under our
constitution we must hold our meeting after that
date.

My error. Sorry for any inconvenience caused.

Kevin.

Please note that we are intending to have a
BBQ lunch at 12.30pm on the Saturday
after the AGM in October. At this stage
BYO evervthing.




